

ALL SAINTS, OLD GLOSSOP, AND ST MARY CROWNED, GLOSSOP

THE ROMAN CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF NOTTINGHAM

REGISTERED OFFICE: WILLSON HOUSE, 25 DERBY ROAD, NOTTINGHAM. NG1 5AW COMPANY NUMBER 7151646 CHARITY NUMBER 1134449

TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY OF 2021

Sunday 22nd August 2021

Fr Martin writes,

"Our prayers are asked for the repose of the soul of Fr John Cairns, who died recently. May his soul, and the souls of all the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Fr John's funeral took place last week at his family's home parish in Ireland."

Preparing for a baptism, Fr Martin writes,

The church wants parents to take their child's baptism seriously, and to approach the day of their child's baptism fully aware of the commitment they will be undertaking to bring up their child in the practice of the faith.

The next course for people hoping to have a baby or infant baptised in a Glossop parish will take place at All Saints on two Sunday afternoons, each time from 4pm until 5.30pm. Part One is on Sunday 26th September, and Part Two is on Sunday 17th October, God willing.

The courses also help parents enjoy the day of their child's baptism more fully, because they know what to expect and have had a chance to reflect on the meaning behind the ceremonies of baptism.

Please pray for children soon to be baptised in our parishes, and for their parents.

Please bring this information to the attention of anyone whom you think might be wishing to have a baby or infant baptised this year, and who might not see this newsletter; even if they have already made contact with Fr Martin.

In memoriam, Fr Martin writes,

Once again, I had the happy task this week of writing a thank-you letter for a generous donation towards the work at St Mary Crowned church.

The sum of seven thousand pounds has been given in memory of Sean Callaghan. May his soul, and the souls of all the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace.

I expressed, on behalf of us all, deep appreciation for such generosity.

Once the donor's cheque has cleared, the funds will go to an account which is ring-fenced for repairs and improvements at St Mary Crowned.

This gift will play a significant part in enabling a development which we pray will help us to advance towards our aspiration of being a more outwardlooking, missionary parish with greater involvement in the community.

Because of all the work involved, and the need, in a listed building, for alterations to be carried out to heritage standards, the cost of making a café area and a toilet area will be considerable. The two areas will both be at the end farthest from the sanctuary, which has many advantages, one being that someone who needs the loo during Holy Mass doesn't have to walk to the sacristy passage in full view of everyone; some people find that embarrassing.

No firm quotations have yet been obtained, but the advice we have received indicates that the bill is likely to be in the £40,000 to £60,000 range.

CAFOD responding to multiple emergencies across the world: CAFOD is responding to significant crises across the world this week. We are working with local Church organisations in Haiti to deliver emergency aid to people affected by the catastrophic earthquake and tropical storm, and in the tragic situation in Afghanistan, we are working to ensure the safety of our local partners and their communities. We are supporting local aid workers to deliver urgent food and water supplies to hundreds of thousands of people facing extreme hunger in Tigray in Ethiopia, South Sudan and northeast Nigeria. You can read about how we can all express solidarity with our sisters & brothers affected by these emergencies on the CAFOD website: https://cafod.org.uk/News/Emergencies-news. Your compassion, generosity and prayers have helped us to stand together and enable us to

continue to support communities in these difficult times. Thank you.

Parish Safeguarding Procedures – DBS Forms

As we open to more activities within our church communities, it is essential to ensure that all volunteers have an up-to-date DBS certificate. Volunteer roles include: Catechists, Children's liturgy

helpers, Extraordinary ministers, Visitors, Drivers and General helpers, anyone who comes into contact with children and vulnerable adults.

Volunteer duties must be covered by a diocesan DBS certificate even if the volunteer has a certificate from another role such as employment.

The paperwork for applications has recently been updated and streamlined and is available from your parish safeguarding representative:

All Saints: David Townend;

St Mary's: Liz Nash.

Parish Clergy PP: Fr Martin Sylvester, STB, MA Tel: 01457 852113 **Postal address** Royle House, Church St, Glossop, Derbyshire, SK13 7RJ

Joint Parish Pastoral Council: 08445 880856. Jenny Cieslik, Lorraine Doyle, Christine Hulley, Ann King, Natalie Mellor-Fallon, Sandra Mellor-Fallon, Sue Nash, Barbara Payne and Fr Martin Sylvester. (Calls to 0844 numbers cost 7p/min plus your network charge. The parish does not receive any income from this charge - it is retained by the virtual switchboard service provider.)

Parish Newsletter Editor Liz Nash Website www.glossopcatholics.org.uk

The Glossop Catholic Parishes are bound by Diocesan Privacy Policy – see http://dioceseofnottingham.uk/privacy-policy

The Week Ahead (ASC = All Saints Church, SMH = St Mary's Hall, SMS = St Mary's School)	
	Parish Mass Book: This weekend's Readings: p.123, Gloria p. 9, Creed p.12
Saturday 21st	St Pius X, Pope
6.00pm,	ASC Holy Mass (Vigil Mass) (The People of the Parishes)
Sunday 22 nd	Twenty-First Sunday of the Year
10.30am,	SMH Holy Mass (Kathleen Cooper RIP (AW&LW))
3.00pm,	ASC Baptism of Indie Elizabeth Perkins
Monday 23 rd	St Rose of Lima, Virgin
10.00am,	ASC Holy Mass (Special Intention (AT))
Tuesday 24th	St Bartholomew, Apostle
10.00am,	ASC Holy Mass (Sean Callaghan RIP (AT))
Wed'sday 25 th	St Louis
10.00am,	ASC Holy Mass (Kathleen Cooper RIP (AT))
Thursday 26 th	Blessed Dominic of the Mother of God, Priest
	Fr Martin will offer Holy Mass today for Fr John Cairns RIP
	Please pray today for the day of recollection for priests
Friday 27 th	St Monica
10.00am,	ASC Holy Mass (Patrick Shanahan RIP (GS))
Saturday 28 th	St Augustine, Bishop & Doctor
10.00-10.30am	, ASC Confessions , Please come dressed for the weather as you may need to wait outside
6.00pm,	ASC Holy Mass (Vigil Mass) (The People of the Parishes)
Sunday 29 th	Twenty-Second Sunday of the Year
10.30am,	SMH Holy Mass (Special Intention – Ann Marie Ross (SC&B))
The Comment of the	Anna Banadiana and Ladana O.A. 1.0. 15.10 and Banada 20.0.0.17.00 and Falls 5.01.20 and Jan 7.70.70

This Sunday's Mass Readings: Joshua 24: 1-2, 15-18; Psalm 33: 2-3, 16-23; Eph 5: 21-32; Jn 6: 60-69

<u>Plainchant Gloria to sing at Mass:</u> Please follow the link to hear and learn this new translation from the Roman Missal for future use at Mass: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xRoPGM9sZKk

Cycle of Prayer for the Summer:

During the period of Ordinary Time this summer we pray for: A deeper understanding between Christians and Jews; Those who suffer Persecution, Oppression, and Denial of Human Rights; Europe; Human Life; and Seafarers.

GLOSSOP ROSARY: We are continuing the Rosary on **Monday 23rd August** with the Glorious Mysteries.

Making plans:

As reported in a recent newsletter, we look forward to welcoming Bishop Patrick and Father Greg to celebrate Our Lady's Birthday with us in a Vigil Mass at St Mary Crowned church at 7pm on 7th September.

We need to start making plans and preparations! If you are willing to join a small team either in planning, in preparation tasks in advance, or in tasks on the day itself, please contact Christine Hulley.

Online and Remote Volunteers needed

Marriage Care is a Catholic organisation specialising in relationship support - providing counselling and marriage preparation throughout England and Wales. We are looking for volunteers who can spare just a few hours a week working from the comfort of their own home to help us support marriage and relationships.

Zoom Support: Are you an expert on Zoom and would you like to use your tech-skills to help us run marriage preparation courses, training or CPD events online?

Remote Secretary: Provide a vital service to counsellors and clients, taking last-minute cancellations calls and communicating changes as necessary.

For more information please visit: www.marriagecare.org.uk or email: volunteer@marriagecare.org.uk

<u>HELPING HANDS</u>: During the pandemic, 'Helping Hands' has responded to requests for help with shopping and prescription collection as well as other requests. Drivers and shoppers are available to help those who are unable to leave the house. **CONTACT**: Wynne or Rob

All Saints Draw: The winner of the £100 draw for July is Mr P Brennan.